What's interesting is that I have a listing for a post-TH&C alto, s/n 359xxx, that has a "B-5" model number, and then an alto, s/n 361xxx, with an "S-5" model number. I haven't seen any "B-25" tenors, just "S-25".  Everyone: if anyone wants to know, the Top Hat and Cane model numbers were B-7 for the alto and B-11 for the tenor. 

I have before me as I write this a 2pp spread Buescher magazine ad from the Sept. 29, 1960 issue of _down beat_ advertising "THE MOST COMPLETE LINE OF SAXOPHONES of All-American Parts and Workmanship." The ad is illustrated with black and white photo cuts of the following horns: 

S-90 Bass (keyed to high Eb with split bell keys and no Bb-bis, like True-Tones) 

S-80 Baritone / S-20 Tenor / S-1 Alto (all with 400-type large flare bells and bell keys facing the stack) 

S-50 Bb Soprano / 123 Eb Sopranino (both straight -- horns appear to have no side or palm keys!) 


appx 358xxx - 359xxx, no underslung octave

Gregg wrote<< the Top Hat and Cane model numbers were B-7 for the alto and B-11 for the tenor. >> 

But my 357k THC Alto is a "S-1". I think maybe they rolled the dice and put a random letter and number on there just to make it look sophisticated. 

My data shows that the S-5 was the alto counterpart of the S-25 tenor. And I have a record of a 361xxx S-5 that's all gold, maybe it's yours. 

Bill Kaspar, I have records of "S" prefix models going back to 1960. Your logic about changing from "B" to "S" is good, but the 1963 date for the Selmer purchase seems to be pretty well established. 

What's interesting is that I have a listing for a post-TH&C alto, s/n 359xxx, that has a "B-5" model number, and then an alto, s/n 361xxx, with an "S-5" model number. I haven't seen any "B-25" tenors, just "S-25". 

Everyone: if anyone wants to know, the Top Hat and Cane model numbers were B-7 for the alto and B-11 for the tenor.

Don C, thanks. I've been collecting data points from eBay and vintage sax sites. So far, the latest TH&C 400 that I've found dates around 1951-1952 and the earliest 400 with nickel plated keys that I've found dates about 1959. Maybe someday I'll be able to narrow it down to the year that Buescher removed the TH&C and changed the color of the keys. Of course, I wouldn't mind if someone just told me, but that hasn't happened yet. And the research is fun.
